
Teaneck Public Schools District Advisory Team 
 

 

Agenda 

January 15, 2013 

Present: 

Bryant School    Ledya Alcindor, Candida Wilshire 
Hawthorne School   Rebecca Alston 
Lowell School    No attendee 
Whittier School    Vanessa Bing 
Ben Franklin Middle School  Tamika Francis 
Thomas Jefferson Middle School No attendee 
Teaneck High School   Pat Phillips 
 

Anthony D’Angelo, Director of Facilities and Grounds was present as an invited guest. 

Ms. Pinsak began the meeting at 7:10 with introductions of new attendees.  

Reports from each building representative summarizing the key points of the latest BQMT meeting 

with questions, comments and/or concerns that the BQMT members would like discussed at the 

District Advisory Team (DAT) meeting. 

Ms. Phillips gave a report from the Teaneck High School BQMT meeting of December 13, 2012. Minutes 

of the meeting are attached. To summarize, the high school is a busy place with a great deal happening 

and a great focus on student achievement. There were no other issues to discuss from Teaneck High. 

Ms. Alston summarized the Hawthorne BQMT meeting that occurred on November 27, 2012. Minutes of 

the meeting are attached. She reported that the heating issues at the school have been resolved and the 

school was working through regulating the heat. She also spoke of concerns for the condition of the 

grounds due to construction (solar). Quantities of mud are tracked through the building following 

recess. Since Mr. D’Angelo was present, he reported that the grounds were being taken care of with 

short term and long term remedies. Mrs. Alston informed the committee that arrival and dismissal 

procedures have been modified at the school, with stricter visitor regulations in place. 

Ms. Alcindor and Ms. Wilshire reported that Bryant’s scheduled BQMT meeting had been cancelled but 

that a new date was set. They provided an interesting update on some of the activities and goals of the 

Bryant parents and teachers, including many literacy initiatives. Ms. Pinsak was able to give them the 

information that an ESL after school class and student support after school class will soon begin. 

At this point in the meeting, Mr. D’Angelo was asked to discuss security upgrades accomplished and 

those still to come. The remainder of the school BQMT reports followed this meeting segment. For 

consistency of minutes, school reports will be summarized before reporting on the school security 

update. 
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Ms. Francis discussed the last BQMT meeting at Benjamin Franklin. In summary, she reported that  
Dr. Small and his administrative team presented and discussed school and district goals and objectives. 
As an example of some of the school’s initiatives, she spoke of the leadership training for eighth graders 
and their positive influence on younger students. No questions or concerns were brought to the district 
team. 
 
Whittier’s December 7th BQMT meeting was summarized by Dr. Bing. The minutes of that meeting are 

attached to this document. BQMT members brought parents’ questions and concerns to the school 

team and the team decided to survey the teaching staff for input on issues of priority to the team. No 

questions or concerns were brought to the district team. 

Superintendent’s Report on School Security 

Ms. Pinsak discussed the Response to Emergency Management Plan already in place in all of the district 

schools. Our plans were improved through the implementation of a grant from the US Department of 

Education---the Response to Emergency Management in Schools (REMS) grant. The over $100,000 

received assisted us in performing safety audits of each school, revising/improving school plans and 

developing materials for schools, classrooms and parents. It also provided for additional security 

cameras and emergency supplies such as, “Go Kits“ for every school. Ms. Pinsak invited Mr. D’Angelo to 

discuss some of the school security upgrades for the district. Mr. D’Angelo explained that some 

upgrades were planned prior to the Newtown shooting and some resulted from further scrutiny of plans 

and procedures. Upgrades include additional cameras, additional key cards for doors that are 

vulnerable, and the relocation of some door buzzers to the outside of buildings. Ms. Pinsak discussed 

procedural changes that include adherence to policy that classroom doors must be locked, a system to 

enable substitutes to lock doors, and stricter adherence for visitor check-ins.  

Ms. Phillips asked if a script was used for school entry at buzzer/camera location. The team discussed 

that and felt that a script might add another layer of safety and recommended that to the district.  

Ms. Pinsak will put a script together with principals and district team and distribute to schools. 

The team expressed concerns for students who were in bathrooms and hallways during a lockdown or 

evacuation and recommended that principals make certain that this is addressed by school safety 

teams. 

The DAT had questions about whether or not parents were notified of drills, reunification with parents 

in the case of an evacuation and other questions which Ms. Pinsak answered. Ms. Wiltshire 

recommended that our schools send out a test message to parents/guardians to check whether emails 

and/or phone numbers were up-to-date. Ms. Pinsak replied that some schools do this but she is not sure 

if that has been done at all schools. It is an excellent idea and she will facilitate it. 

Other items added to the agenda by team members 

No items had been added for this meeting. 
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Establish Time and Date for Next Meeting 

Next meeting date:  February 21, 2013 at 7 PM in the Eugene Field Conference Center 

 

The meeting adjourned at approximately 9:15 PM. 

Submitted by Barbara Pinsak 
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